
 

 

Hello Families of King Edward Community School, 

 

We are just a few weeks into the school year, and already the building is alive with the energy 

and excitement of learning. It has been a true joy to welcome students and families back and to 

see our school community come together once again. Walking through classrooms and 

hallways, there is a clear sense of joy, love, and rigour, the three pillars of the WSD Strategic 

Plan, that are already shaping a strong and vibrant start to the year. 

Our students have jumped right back into both learning and connection. Open Gym and Soccer 

Club have been huge successes, giving students a chance to stay active, work as a team, and 

build a positive school culture beyond the classroom. We’re also thrilled to share that our 

evening Sistema program has officially started again, bringing the joy of music, collaboration, 

and discipline to life for our young musicians. 

We recently came together as a school to honour the legacy of Terry Fox, running in his name 

and reflecting on the courage and perseverance he demonstrated. These moments of shared 

purpose are powerful reminders of what it means to be part of a caring and committed 

community. 

We also marked the Fall Equinox with moments of reflection and seasonal learning, and our 

Meet the Teacher Night was a wonderful success. Thank you to all the families who came out to 

connect and partner with us in support of student success. 

As we honoured Orange Shirt Day and the National Day for Truth and Reconciliation, our 

community took time to remember and honour the children who never returned home from 

residential schools. We walked together in remembrance and learning, led by our school 

Grandmother, Karen, whose teachings continue to ground us in truth, compassion, and the 

importance of collective responsibility. These opportunities to learn from Indigenous knowledge 

keep us moving forward on the path of reconciliation. 

Looking ahead to October, we have much to look forward to, including the School Soccer 

Tournament, where our student athletes will get the chance to show their spirit and 

sportsmanship. And don’t forget, Picture Day is also coming up! Watch for more information 

to ensure your child is ready for their school photo. 

Thank you for your continued support and partnership. We are excited for everything October 

will bring! 

 

            Kristin Melnyk Jaclyn Rivest 

Principal Vice Principal 
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Performing Arts 

 

 

 

“Music has healing power. It has the ability to take people out of themselves 

for a few hours.” — Elton John 

 

Firstly, I would like to welcome you all to the beginning of the new school year. I 

wish you a successful and productive year, full of learning, health and excitement! 

 

Fall is certainly in the air, and our music class repertoire reflects these wonderful 

changes in nature. Here are some examples of the songs that we are currently 

learning in the music class: “Welcome”, “Howdy!”, “I’m so glad to be here”, “Apple on 

a stick”, “Autumn leaves”, “Music in our School”, “A million dreams” and much more! 

 

Grades 4-6 choir started to meet over lunch hour in the music room. There was an 

overwhelming response from students that love music and singing as much as I do 

and I’m happy so happy to share my passion with our students! 

 

Choir students from rooms 129 and 206 meet on days 2 and 6. 

 

Choir students from rooms 208,209,210 and 211 meet on days 4 and 6. 

 

Additionally, students in grades 4-6 started to learn and advance their skills in 

playing a recorder during music lessons and are making huge progress already! 

 

With warm regards! 

 

Mrs. Ella 

Music Teacher 



Sistema 

Sistema welcomed new students and returning students this past week. The new 

students painted large cardboard instruments! 

New students will also learn how to hold instruments and bows correctly and 

the names of the parts of the instruments.  
 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

  



Nursery Kindergarten 
 

We’ve had a wonderful start to the year in Room 111! The children are 

learning new routines, making new friends, and exploring all the exciting 

areas of our classroom. Each day we’ve been practicing our drawing skills to 

help build strong hands. We’ve also been exploring different kinds of lines, 

which will help us get ready to start writing our names soon. As the seasons 

change, we are excited to take our learning outdoors and enjoy all that fall 

has to offer! 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Rm 208 – Grade 4 
 

 

Students from room 208 did some 

handprint tree art and showed 

their creativity by adding colours 

and details when painting. During 

this activity students used their 

fine motor skills and hand-eye 

coordination when tracing. 

Students felt more connected to 

nature during class discussions 

about the different seasons and 

how trees change throughout the 

different seasons. We concluded 

the project through story telling. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 



Rm 120 – Grade 3 
 

 

Our classroom is working on family trees. These family trees are the starting 
point for the big question Where am I from? The students asked their 
families to give them names of family members to add onto the tree. The 
students really enjoyed this activity, and it even sparked conversations about 
traditions and stories from their families.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Friendly Reminders 
 

 If you are interested in learning more about the Student Accident 

Insurance which can be purchased for your student(s) visit the 
WSD website for more information. 

To purchase a plan visit https://manitobastudentinsurance.ca 

or call 1-800-463-5437. 

 Families are always welcome in the building but we ask that only 

staff members take children to and from their classrooms. 

Please check the Lost & Found frequently 

 Students should return from lunch NO EARLIER THAN 12:50 PM 

 

Absence Reporting - Safe Arrival 
 

 

https://manitobastudentinsurance.ca/


 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

Lunch Program 
Please remember to send your child with a fish, seafood, 

peanut and nut free lunch that does not need to be 

heated. 

Breakfast Program 

Please come and join Sam 
for breakfast every school day. 

 





 


